                                  Manorfield Board Meeting Wednesday 29th April 24

Attendees  - Ian Rodley,  Kim Groves, Chrisie Emmonds, Peter Sutton, Christine Webb
Apologies: Karren Johnson
Action: DAZL & the board to arrange Asset Management transfer, with an advisory board rather than a set board 
· DAZL to have the right to make decisions and the everyday running of the centre. Community Assets to be managed by DAZL and to keep all provisions running in the centre in line with the constitution but managed by the DAZL team. 
· The Manorfield Hall Community Centre building is now open and runs 7 days a week. Is it time to apply for funding to have a paid worker to run & manage daily under DAZL supervision or use funds from income for this? 
· The centre continues to run successfully with regular bookings and new activities. All evenings are fully booked and only 3-day slots are available. Weekend activities and parties are full/ very popular.  
· All policies, and procedures in all aspects of the charity have been updated/ created in line with DAZL. These are all on the Manorfield Hall website for openness and transparency. 
Finances
· Could we query the two British gas payments that have been taken by direct debt to the sum of £158 & £94 within a day of each other?
· Funds from Mears of £800 for the maintenance work in the hall have been received
· The account is looking healthy with £25k and all year-end is prepared and sent to the new accountant at BM Howarth’s. 
· An increase of hall payments of 50p per hour for regular bookers and reviewed party bookings payments. 

Building 
· After an inspection, we have to bring the fire regulations up to standard. This work has not been upheld by previous management or had any major renovation work for 10 years. This is to be completed and brought to today's standards at the cost of £3,000. We would have to be on a 2-year contract for annual checks. The board agreed to action this. 
· We had Mears donation of £600 to support decorating and upkeep of the hall. This has gone into the Manorfield Hall bank account. 
· We are looking into funds to replace the floor which is in serious need of replacing and need to look into funding for the building.
· The building is a community building and owned by Manorfield Hall/ Community with an LCC lease on the land only, Advise is needed and a vote from the board members to move forward with a proposal by the DAZL Board for a future solution of the running of the hall. 

Updates:
· New Wednesday Lunch Club to start up with funds from the national lottery community fund. The session will run weekly on Wednesdays running from 11.30 am-1 pm, with bingo, Soup & roll, and Bacon Butties or Light Lunch. We will have a free weekly raffle and activities. We have started with a small group but hopefully build this up over the coming weeks. DAZL has taken the lead on all marketing and delivery of flyers. We are paying two sessional workers to run this each week. We are fully compliant with food hygiene, health and safety and safeguarding.  
· Our regular Manorfield Hall sessions are continuing to be run by Chrisie from DAZL and our volunteers Liz, Richard, Kirsty, and Ashleigh. They are running the Tots, Foodbank delivery, and the Foodbank every week.
· Our volunteer Faye will no longer be continuing with the Hall but we are extremely grateful for all her work, support and dedication throughout this transitional year.  

Next meeting Thursday 16th May to discuss the above 
